
RCW 72.09.200  Transfer of files, property, and appropriations. 
All reports, documents, surveys, books, records, files, papers, and 
other writings in the possession of the department of social and 
health services pertaining to the functions transferred by RCW 
72.09.040 shall be delivered to the custody of the department of 
corrections. All cabinets, furniture, office equipment, motor 
vehicles, and other tangible property employed exclusively in carrying 
out the powers and duties transferred by RCW 72.09.040 shall be made 
available to the department of corrections. All funds, credits, or 
other assets held in connection with the functions transferred by RCW 
72.09.040 shall be assigned to the department of corrections.

Any appropriations made to the department of social and health 
services for the purpose of carrying out the powers, duties, and 
functions transferred by RCW 72.09.040 shall on July 1, 1981, be 
transferred and credited to the department of corrections for the 
purpose of carrying out the transferred powers, duties, and functions.

Whenever any question arises as to the transfer of any funds 
including unexpended balances within any accounts, books, documents, 
records, papers, files, equipment, or other tangible property used or 
held in the exercise of the powers and the performance of the duties 
and functions transferred under RCW 72.09.040, the director of 
financial management shall make a determination as to the proper 
allocation and certify the same to the state agencies concerned.

If apportionments of budgeted funds are required because of the 
transfers authorized in this section, the director of financial 
management shall certify the apportionments to the agencies affected, 
the state auditor, and the state treasurer. Each of these shall make 
the appropriate transfer and adjustments in funds and appropriation 
accounts and equipment records in accordance with the certification. 
[1981 c 136 § 31.]
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